
Item 9 – Business Rates Retention Pilot 2019/20

The attached report was considered by the Finance Advisory Committee on 
4 September 2018.  The relevant Minute extract is below:

Finance Advisory Committee – 5 September 2018 (Minute 22)

Members considered a report which advised that following the Council’s 
participation in the Kent and Medway 100% Business Rates Retention Pilot 
scheme for 2018/19 following a successful bid The Ministry of Housing, 
Communities and Local Government (MHCLG) had invited local authorities to 
participate in a pilot of 75% Business Rates Retention in 2019/20 with a 
submission deadline of 25 September 2018.

A Business Rates Retention Pilot was expected to be financially beneficial to 
the district and county as a whole and discussions would continue prior to 
any submission being made.  It was therefore recommended that authority 
be delegated to the Finance Portfolio Holder, in consultation with the 
Leader, to decide whether it would be beneficial for the council to 
participate in the 2019/20 pilot.

Public Sector Equality Duty

Members noted that consideration had been given to impacts under the 
Public Sector Equality Duty.

Resolved:  That it be recommended to Cabinet that authority be 
delegated to the Finance Portfolio Holder, in consultation with the 
Leader, to decide whether this council should participate if a Kent and 
Medway pilot for 2019/20 was proposed.
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